 REGULAR MEETING

April 27, 2020

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held via video conference at 7:00 p.m. on April 27, 2020. Members interconnected via Accession (a Zoom Video Communications platform) and participating were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners T. Dixon, P. Hubbard, D. Hyle, J. Shay, City Manager B. Lovett, and City Clerk M. Holmes. 


In continuing compliance of Governor Cuomo’s executive orders and public meeting limitations and restrictions, the City Commission meeting was held via Accession video conference.  Although no public were interconnected, the meeting was video streamed live on the City’s Facebook page, available to the public to view in real time, and it will be transcribed and available for public use within a reasonable time.

MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by T. Dixon that the minutes of the previous meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by P. Hubbard and seconded by J. Shay that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	8
	4/27/2020
	$710,176.59

	Sewer Claims on
	8
	4/27/2020
	$44,831.46

	P&L Claims on
	8
	4/27/2020
	$133,680.67

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	8
	4/27/2020
	$1,280.00


AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall
COVID Update

B. Lovett updated the commission regarding the City’s dealings with the COVID pandemic. New York is still on its PAUSE (Policies Assure Uniform Safety for Everyone) Policy at the state level, as directed by Governor Cuomo and will remain so until at least May 15, 2020. Lovett reported that the City is still on a 50% workforce reduction. There are hopes that New York will consider “un-Pausing” at least regionally upstate. The City continues to make plans for re-opening, future programs, and dealing as well with likely revenue short falls in the budget due to lower than anticipated state aid, sales tax, and shared slot revenues. The Mayor and Commission urged residents to stay safe and adhere to the social distancing guidelines.
EDA Grant – P & L Substation Rehabilitation

B. Lovett reported that the City is in receipt of a $306,000 empire State Development Grant for it’s proposed $612,000 main substation rehab. The City has set aside funds the past three or four years to fund its portion of the project. Motion was made by J. Shay and seconded by D. Hyle to authorize the Mayor and city manager to execute any grant documents on behalf of the City.

AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall


Motion was made by J. Shay seconded by T. Dixon to adjourn.
AYES:  Dixon, Hubbard, Hyle, Shay, Vineall











Michael Holmes



City Clerk
